CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT COLLEGE

Campus News

PUBLISHED BI-WEEKLY BY THE OFFICE OF THE DEAN OF STUDENTS

May 1, 1968

Vol. 1, No. 1

The <u>Campus</u> <u>News</u> will be published every two weeks. <u>The deadline for materials</u> to be submitted for the next issue is 12 o'clock noon, <u>May 13</u>. All items of interest to the college community are welcome.

Interclub Council Meets

The Interclub Council, which consists of the heads of all student organizations plus the SGA Executive Board and the Honor Code Committee, was the guest of the College at a luncheon meeting which was held at the Museum Inn restaurant on April 11. Mr. Cunningham spoke on the future development of the College. Dean Windsor and Mr. Williams, who will be the Assistant Dean of Students this fall, also attended.

The Interclub Council will meet regularly with the faculty and administration of the College to discuss matters of mutual interest. The next meeting is scheduled for 12:00 noon, Thursday, May 9, room C-107.

Founder's Day

Come to the FOUNDER'S DAY CELEBRATION!! The biggest thing since indoor plumbing! A really great day, consisting of a FACULTY-STUDENT SOFTBALL GAME, greased pig chasing, PICNIC, car smashing, SOPHOMORE-FRESHMAN TUG OF WAR, SLAVE AUCTION, DANCE, and many other activities. All students and faculty members are invited. All married students and faculty members are urged to bring their families! Activities have been planned for the small children, too! Founder's Day is Saturday, May 11. The picnic and all other activities begin at 1:00. EVERYBODY COME!

Election Results

On April 12 and April 19 the students of Christopher Newport College had the chance to support the political candidate of their choice. April 12 was the day on which a Presidential Primary was conducted by the members of the Public Affairs Forum. From a list of eleven prominent politicians, the top men in the Republican, Democratic, and Independent parties were chosen. The winners were Richard Nixon, Gene McCarthy, and George Wallace.

The week of April 14-19 saw supporters of these candidates launch campaigns prior to the run-off election on April 19. The results of the election were as follows:

Gene McCarthy 166 votes

Gene McCarthy 166 votes Richard Nixon 117 votes George Wallace 42 votes

Robert Kennedy 8 write-in votes

Circle K Sponsors Speaker

On Thursday, May 9, at 7:30 p.m. in room G-101, the Circle K Club will present Captain Roger L. Kosak who will speak on the war in Vietnam and present a film entitled "The Unique War."

All interested faculty, staff, and students are urged to attend this presentation.

Public Affairs Forum

The resumption of classes for second semester brought with it the creation of a new club on campus. The initial meeting saw the gathering of fifteen students and three faculty sponsors. This club, called the Public Affairs Forum, was created as an informal discussion group which might in future years develop into a formal debating society. Besides informal discussions within the club, the Public Affairs Forum also sponsors guest speakers who address the entire student body on current important issues.

Speech Class to Present Program

Students in Speech 103: Oral Interpretation of Literature will present a program of prose and poetry readings entitled "A Young Man Looks at His World." Details of time and place will be advertised on campus. The program will be open to the public. Admittance free.

Women's Recreation Association

The purpose of the W.R.A. is to provide opportunities for all girls to participate in a wide variety of physical activities while becoming well versed in the true spirit of sportsmanship, leadership, and to develop self-assurance, poise, and vitality. Present members of the W.R.A. are squeezing in the following activities: volleyball, softball, archery, table tennis, gymnastics, bowling, badminton, and

The W.R.A. point system is based upon participation and sportsmanship. Awards, such as the school letters and a star, are given upon the accumulation of points to W.R.A. members at the end of each year. This is your last chance this year to join this association. Sign up with Miss Seats today! The dues are fifty (50) cents, which is to be used to purchase the awards.

The officers of the W.R.A. are as follows: President - Annette McKinney; Vice President - Carol West; Secretary-Treasurer - Susan Stills; Publicity - Alicia Herr; Sports Leaders - Pam Rollag, Annette Lane, Beverly Brooks, Dinah Murphy, Cathy Lawrence, Carolyn Watson, Susan Staik, Anda Bossieux, and Wilma Riden.

Tuesdays at noon a volleyball tournament is being held between the Christy Critters, Blue Lighters, No Mondays, The Reynolds Wrap, and Rollers. Thursdays at noon badminton is being played.

Mondays from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. and on Fridays at noon the Gymnastics Club practices.

Softball and archery competition is planned for the future.

Field hockey shields have been awarded to the following: Brenda Burnette, Carolyn Watson, Carol West, Brenda Poole, Frances Bass, Linda Watson, Alicia Herr, Annette McKinney, Patti Helsden, Pat Thomas, Mary Fowler, Linda Gray, and Michele Webster.

M.I.V.

Name of a new college? No, the abbreviation for Men's Intramural Volleyball. This year's league consists of four teams represented by the Faculty, captained by Coach Hubbard; the Track team, captained by Steve Iseley; the Independent team, captained by Herb Wornom, and a men's physical education class led by Bill Wingo. The records to date find:

		Matches	Games
1.	Track team	2 - 0	5 - 1
2.	Faculty	1-1	3 - 3
3.	Men's class	1 - 1	2 - 4
4.	Independent.	0 - 2	2 - 1

There is one week left in regular season play before a tournament to decide the champion, so get out and see your favorite professors, track stars, etc., play every Tuesday and Thursday at noon.

Yearbooks Due May 25th

The Trident staff announces that the 1968 Annual will be available to all fulltime students on or about May 25th. No charge is made for the yearbook, and each student may obtain his copy by signing for it.

Notice to Students

Anyone desiring a position on the Trident staff for 1968-69 contact Dan Clark, Yearbook Editor, in the publications office, Gosnold Hall. Vacancies exist for editors, copywriters, business manager, layout artists, proofreaders, and photographers.

A Reminder

As of today, May 1, men and women students may wear bermuda length shorts with the understanding that high standards of personal appearance will be maintained. Established criteria for "high standards" include the wearing of sandals or shoes at all times.

		Events	
May 2	3:00 p.m.	Home	Tennis - CNC vs. Christchurch
May 4	1:00	Home	Tennis - CNC vs. Chowan
May 4	all day	Lexington	State Track Meet
May 6	6:00-9:00 p.m.	G-211	Office of Civil Defense Lecture
May 6	6:15-7:15 p.m.	C-107	Christian Science Informal Group
May 6	7:30-9:00 p.m.	G-103	Circle K Club meeting
May 7	noon-1:00 p.m.	C-110	CNC Choir
May 7	noon-1:00 p.m.	G-209	Newman Apostolate Club
May 9	noon-1:00 p.m.	C-110	CNC Choir
May 11	1:00 p.m.	Campus	Founder's Day
May 13	6:00-9:00 p.m.	G-211	Office of Civil Defense Lecture
May 13	6:15-7:15 p.m.	C-107	Christian Science Informal Group
May 13	7:30-9:00 p.m.	G-103	Circle K Club meeting

Freshman Class meeting

G-101

May 14

noon-1:00 p.m.